
New Holland Christian Reformed Church 
Sunday June 8, 2025   10:00 AM Worship 

Pentecost/Communion 

Prelude 

Praise Team 
Welcome & Prayer 

 Pentecost Litany 
Praise Songs 

God’s Greeting/ Mutual Greeting 

Announcements 

Congregational Prayer 

Special Music   Carly Lagge, Piano         Surrender All 

Children’s Message                  Katelyn DeLange 

Offering       Dakota Christian School/Ruth Veltkamp 
(Children ages 3-5 may leave for Children’s Church.) 

Scripture           Acts 1:1-11 & Acts 2:1-4 
             Belgic Confession Article 11 
Message               The Waiting Room 

Song of Preparation              Spirit Song CH#384 vs 1, 2 

Communion 

*Song of Response         In Christ Alone 

*God’s Blessing 

*Closing song                    Sanctuary 

*Postlude 
*Congregation stand-if able  

 

Please note: Hearing devices are available at the Sound Booth. Nursery is 
provided in the Fellowship Hall during worship. Please join us for 

refreshments/fellowship after the morning service in the Fellowship Hall. 
 The back two rows are reserved for families with young children. 

 
 



Announcements 
 

Next Sunday we welcome Brad Veurink as he leads morning worship. 
 
In your mailbox please find a newsletter from Seafarers, from Ruth 
Veltkamp, and the Areopagus semester recap. 
 
The women studying Jeremiah will meet this Wednesday, June 11 at 7 
p.m. in the fireside room for fellowship and discussion on week 6: The 
Promised Messiah. 
 
Ladies Bible Study will be held Thursday, June 12 1:30 PM. 
 
Exciting News! Pastor Greg Dyk and his wife Kay are coming to visit 
NHCRC from Friday, June 20 through Sunday, June 22. They will meet 
with the Search Committee and Council on Saturday night. On Sunday, 
Pastor Dyk will preach, we will have a short Q&A immediately following 
the service in the sanctuary, and then a potluck will be held in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Work Group 2 will be in charge of this event.  Please 
commit to praying diligently about the future of NHCRC and the Pastor 
God is preparing for us and us for them. 
 
Harvey Muilenburg is in the Corsica Home undergoing Physical and 
Occupational Therapy for several weeks.  Please keep him in your 
prayers. 
 

NHCRC are partners in ministry with the CRC Denomination.  June is the 

last month of their physical year.  We aimed to support those ministries 

with gifts of $15,000 for the 2024-2025 year.  Currently, we have raised 

just short of $9,000.  On Sunday, June 22, an offering will be taken to get 

to the $15,000 goal.  Your gift will be divided among the denominational 

ministries supported unless you designate what specific ministry you 

would like to support.  There is a brief description in your church mailbox 

of all the denominational ministries we are partners with. 

Pastor Norlyn & Cherie will be on vacation with family from June 9-15. 
 

 



Quilt show/Bake sale: Don’t forget the quilt show and bake sale is this 
Saturday from 2pm to 4pm in the church sanctuary and fellowship hall.  
While some in your household are out golfing or fishing the rest can 
come take in the bright show in the sanctuary, then proceed to the 
fellowship hall to pick up some delicious baked goods from the best 
bakers in our congregation, get raffle tickets for prizes and grab a cup of 
coffee to enjoy with friends.  Have a wonderful afternoon. 
 

Special Birthday greetings: Koenraad Van Baalen’s 102nd birthday is 
tomorrow, Monday, June 9.  Please send him a card if you have not 
already. 

313 South Water, St/. #16 
Kimball, SD 57355 

 

It’s Roger & Norma Feenstra’s 60th anniversary on June 11. The family is 
requesting a card shower to honor their special day. Greetings can be put 
in their church mailbox or sent to 
   542 S Van’t Haaff Dr 

Corsica, SD 57328 
 

Operation Shoebox continues till June 15!   

 You can fill boxes according to the guidelines & suggestion sheets 
available with the shoeboxes & attaching the $5 per box for 
shipping. 

 You may donate items to be used in filling boxes. 

 You may donate financially for Operation Shoebox which will be 
used for shipping costs, shoebox items or other distribution 
expenses. You can specify. 

All checks should be written out to the Tom Vander Pol Memorial Fund & 
sent to 27406 377th Ave., Harrison, SD  57344. Larger donations may be 
sent directly to Living Water Teaching, PO Box 1190, Caddo Mills, TX 
75135. For more information you can contact Pat Vanderpol at 243-2275 
or 680-2166 or go to lwt@lwtusa.org. The distribution dates this year are 
Nov 28 to Dec 6. We couldn’t do it without you! 
 
Dakota Christian School Board Meeting is tomorrow, Monday, June 9, 
7:30 p.m. 

mailto:lwt@lwtusa.org


The administration and school board of Dakota Christian School say 
thank you! Thank you for supporting the school, our mission, and our 
students both financially and through prayer this past school year. 
Teaching children takes a village, and we are blessed and appreciative of 
our community and all you do to support Christian education. Your love 
and generosity continue to abound. We thank you for your support and 
look forward to all the possibilities and opportunities of a new year! 
 

Synod Prayer Meeting: on the evening of Sunday, June 15 at 6pm the 
Platte CRC is inviting you to join for a prayer meeting regarding CRC 
Synod 2025, which meets 6/13-6/19 in Ancaster, ON. Come join as we lift 
up delegates setting the direction of our denomination and its ministries 
to the Lord of our church! 
 
The next Vine Table meal is Thursday, June 12 starting at 5:30.  We will 
have baked potatoes and many different toppings.  A signup sheet for 
desserts will be available. Sign up in the entryway of Platte Christian 
Reformed Church, or call Norma Lorensen at 605-680-1691.  Please sign 
up or call before June 10. 
 

Missionary Special Date:   
Steve & Chelsey Nugteren   Anniversary   June 23 

Senior Birthday :   
Koenraad VanBaalen  Birthday  June 9 

 
Greeters: 
 June 8  FH: Delwin & Linda Feenstra 

   N: Tim & Grace VanderLey Family 
   S: Albertha Vreugdenhil; Vonnie VanHorssen 

June 15 FH: Dalton & Katelyn DeLange Family 
   N: Lorena Vreugdenhil, Mavis Veurink 
   S: Travis & Farrah Dyk Family 

 
Upcoming Special Music: 6/8 Vonnie VanHorssen 

6/22 Albertha Vreugdenhil 
7/13 Riley & Katie Zomer 

 
 
 



Usher and Lift Information: 
Head: Jan- June N Jerry BaanHofman 
 Jan-June S Dan Veurink 
Ushers: May-June N Jeff Millar, Mike Zomer 
 May-June S Dalton DeLange, Todd Spoelstra 

 
PASTORAL CARE 
District 1     New Holland:                Vic Munneke and Tim VanderLey 
District 2     NW of New Holland:  Tom Steinhauser and Ben Kroese 
District 3     NE of New Holland:    Dennis Hubers and Jon Hoeksema 
District 4     SW of New Holland:   Myron Veurink and Travis Dyk 
District 5     SE of New Holland:     Gorden Munneke and Rudy Niewenhuis 

 
Recap of Bulletin Dates:  

June 8  Pentecost/Communion 
June 12  Vine’s Table Meal 
June 14  NHCRC Quilt Show 
June 15  Synod Prayer Meeting 
June 15  Father’s Day 
June 20  Cornerstone Faith Fellowship Weekend 
June 22  Guest Pastor Greg Dyk Preaching 
July 6  PM combined Independence Day Service 

 

NOTES 
The Waiting Room 

Acts 1:1-11 & Acts 2:1-4 
 

Acts 1 :4 b –"but wait for the gift my Father promised,…” 

 What do we do in the waiting room? 

 Who are we waiting for? 

 What are we waiting for? 

 Are we still in the waiting room? 

Acts 1:11-- “why do you stand here looking into the sky?” 



 

 

Today, June 8, 2025 
Prayer at 9:30 am, Worship at 10:00 am 

Valet Dan Veurink 
Accompanist Rachelle Hubers 
Praise Team Nicole & Ahnali VZ, Myron V, Taryn H 

Offerings Dakota Christian School/Ruth Veltkamp 
Scripture Reader Derrick Veurink 

Nursery Jeff & Katie Millar; Emilee Dykshorn 
Children’s Church Blake & Brittney Veurink 

Children’s Sermon Katelyn DeLange 
Projection   Sarah BaanHofman 

Sound Katelyn DeLange 
Library Barbara Shea 
Coffee Joel & Kirsti Muckey 

Cookies Lane Niewenhuis, Bonnie VanderLey, Jamie Munneke 
 

Next Sunday, June 15, 2025 
Prayer at 9:30 am, Worship at 10:00 am 

 

Valet Randy Veurink 
Accompanist Deb VanZee 
Praise Team Kate DeLange, Dan Veurink, Jamie Niewenhuis 

Offerings General Fund/Denominational THRIVE Chaplaincy 
Scripture Reader Dawn Lagge 

Nursery Joel & Kirsti M; Cyndee VDP 
Children’s Church Allie & Trey Munneke 

Projection Kolton Dykshorn 
Sound   Colin Lagge 

Library Bonnie VanderLey 
Coffee Gord & Vicki Munneke 

Cookies Ahnali VanZuidam, Faye Noteboom, Linda Feenstra 
 

Church-Hall Reservations: Nova Steinhauser, 605-680-0028; Vonnie VanHorssen, 605-682-
9233  Bulletin items can be emailed to Donna Veurink by 4:00 PM Thursday 

(mveurink@midstatesd.net) 

mailto:mveurink@midstatesd.net

